CHRONIC KIDNEY DISEASE SHARED CARE PATHWAY: 
FOLLOW-UP AT ONE YEAR
Background: There is an increasing emphasis on managing patients with long-term conditions in the community through integration of primary and hospital-based NHS care. Our Chronic Kidney Disease (CKD) Share Care Service was established in May 2015 to facilitate the management of patients with CKD across North West London (NWL). This was underpinned by system-wide agreed local guidelines (based on NICE CKD 2014, CG182), an email advice service for primary care and an education programme for patients and the primary care workforce involving education sessions and written information. As part of this initiative, follow-up of patients with stable CKD and at low risk from complications was transferred from hospital-based clinics to primary care.
Methods: Baseline and one-year follow-up data including blood pressure (BP), serum creatinine, estimated GFR (eGFR), were collected using the Whole Systems Integrated Care dashboard. Further details of follow-up were verified through ICE Sunquest and Cerner reporting platforms. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Results: Over 700 patients with CKD have been enrolled into the shared care pathway. Results below represent preliminary figures (n=100), however one-year follow-up data for 400 patients will be available for presentation at the June UKKW 2018. The first one hundred enrolled patients had a median age of 73.9 years (range 29 – 92) with 54% being male. Through the WSIC dashboard, data was available for 66% of patients. On comparison of baseline (value at time of enrolment) versus one-year follow-up group data, there were no statistically significant changes in the median values for all parameters. Systolic BP 131 vs 132 mmHg; diastolic blood pressure 76 vs 76 mmHg; serum creatinine 134 vs 128 µmol/L; eGFR = 42 vs 40 mL/min/1.73m2. Over the one-year follow-up, 17 patients (26%) had a > 5 mL/min/1.73m2 fall in eGFR (mean drop = 9, range 6 – 17 ml/min/1.73 m2). Further detailed analysis of this sub-cohort revealed that the majority of patients were managed in primary care according to agreed guidelines; 9 were subsequently reviewed and appropriately managed, 5 patients were appropriately referred back to renal clinic and there were no inappropriate re-referrals. Only 3 patients were identified that warranted further renal input but were yet to be referred (subsequently dealt with directly). Over the one-year follow-up, only 12 patients (18%) had an absolute increase of systolic BP >10mmHg.
Conclusions: After a one-year follow-up period of CKD patients transferred to primary care, there were no significant changes in median blood pressure or eGFR values. In addition, most of those with a significant deterioration in kidney function were managed according to locally agreed guidelines. The WSIC dashboard continues to be under development and follow-up data coverage of the NWL population is anticipated to improve. This work highlights the importance of integrated IT systems for measuring safety and effectiveness outcomes in population-based service development. This preliminary data suggests that an integrated approach can lead to safe and appropriate management of CKD. 
